
 

Our Mission Statement: To GATHER as God’s family, To GROW in Grace, To GO in 
Faith, Love & Service 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

THE TIDINGS: A monthly Newsletter for Family & Friends of Beaver Valley     January 2024 

JANUARY NEWS 
 

Backpack Program – Wednesdays, January, 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesday Worship in BVLC sanctuary-Wednesdays, January, 6:15p.m. 
Adult Choir at Bethany Meadows community room-Wednesdays, Jan, 7:00pm 

Education Committee Meeting – Thursday, January 4th, 6:30 p.m. 

Grief Support Group – Tuesday, January 9th & 16th, 7:00 p.m. 

Confirmation – Wednesdays, January 10th, 7:00 p.m. 

Church Council Meeting – Thursday, January 11th, 7:00 p.m. 

Women’s Retreat at Joy Ranch – Friday-Sunday – January 12th-14th 

Annual Meeting – Sunday, January 28th, 10:45 a.m. 

Church on the Street giveaway – Wednesday, January 31st, 5:00 p.m. 

 

 



 

President's Letter to the Congregation 
 
 
 
 

Dear Members, 
 
As 2023 draws to a close, we have many reasons to rejoice! For those who have walked through our 
construction site or followed our updates on social media, you'll know that our church is slowly but 
surely becoming home again. After countless meetings and discussions by various committees, it's 
clear that Beaver Valley has done an exceptional job navigating the rebuilding process following the 
2022 destruction. Through this journey, the old has been transformed into something new, and now, 
adjacent to our beautiful 100-year-old sanctuary, stands a freshly refurbished space that reflects the 
vibrance and hospitality of our congregation. 
 
The past 18 months have presented their share of challenges, and I understand that many are eager 
to return to our beloved church. However, it's important to recognize that we have been truly blessed 
throughout this process. The overwhelming support from our community, both near and far, has been 
nothing short of remarkable. I want to extend my heartfelt gratitude to all members of our 
congregation who have contributed in countless ways. While it's impossible to name everyone 
individually, your contributions of time, talents, and resources have made this journey extraordinary. 
Together, we are creating a place that will be cherished by generations to come. 
 
In 2024, we anticipate new beginnings and a revival of Beaver Valley as we prepare to reoccupy our 
building. As a council, we are laying the groundwork for a grand reopening and celebration, opening 
our doors to our members and the wider community. I eagerly anticipate collaborating with our church 
leadership and committees in the year ahead to envision the future needs of Beaver Valley and 
embark on a new chapter in our church's history. 
 
As your president, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude to each of you for your support and trust in 
guiding us through this past year. Leading our congregation and council has been an honor and a 
pleasure, and I am filled with excitement as we look ahead to what lies in store for Beaver Valley. 
 
May God provide his blessings in the coming year, 

 
David Vanden Hull 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beaver Valley Lutheran is a construction site 
 

Members are welcome to tour the jobsite area of the church, but it needs to be 

arranged/coordinated with Gil Haugan. Currently, Dave Schnabel is the only authorized church 

representative, and he has been authorized as the on-site coordinator on behalf of the church for 

the rebuild. We will be happy to arrange viewing of the site at prescheduled times for any 

unauthorized personnel. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 



 

The Rebirth that is  

 ours.  

 
 

 We are fresh off our shared celebration of Christmas.  Whether our circumstances this past 

December were perfectly easy or remarkably hard, the truth is that the full gift of Christmas has come 

to us all.  It’s all gift this promise of a Christ-child born:  new beginnings for the broken; hope again for 

the hopeless; light shining in the darkness; captives, says the prophet, “set free.” 
 

 This theme we build upon into the new year.  Added to the angel’s promise of a Savior born is 

the Epiphany vision given to wisemen who were guided on their way after meeting the child Jesus.  

God “with us” is the important liturgical theme which guides our worship in January and beyond.   
 

 Certainly for our congregation--eager now to get back into what will feel like a new building in 

most ways—we have every right to talk emotionally about a rebirth. Part of this rebirth will be to open 

our eyes in the first several months of 2024 and regroup a little bit….try and figure out who is “in the 

pews” and who are we missing.  It’s been a long three and half years for our membership and we must 

be honest that the pandemic/tornado double whammy has been a challenge. 
 

 But by any measure we have, by the grace of God-with-us, done well.  We should give thanks to 

God for the ministry that we have been a part of even as we ached for our church home to be ours 

again.  Much of the good from our past we have found creative ways to keep going.  God has helped us 

stay together! 
 

 But, in addition to giving thanks for the Spirit’s inspiration to keep serving in many and various 

ways of old, we must be open to what God might be calling us to “do” and “be” as we face forward out 

into a world that most students of our culture will agree is changing very, very fast.   
 

 So, what will the reborn Beaver Valley look like by the end of 2024?  I don’t know anymore 

than most of you by yourselves could know.  Discovery of purpose is best done together and is best 

shaped through the deep and steady worship and prayer life of a trusting congregation.  At our annual 

meeting (Sunday, January 28th, 10:45 a.m.) we will consider a new budget for the new year.  More than 

just a vote on how we will spend our money, an approved budget is really an approval of a plan for 

ministry. How will the daily life of our congregation support the faith-life of its members, but also be 

faithful to God’s call to engage this often-confusing world? Followers of Jesus are not afraid to ask 

these questions knowing that God is with us as we re-emerge.  
 

 As we start our rebirth year, what I am sure of is this:  the “new” Beaver Valley will work to 

both rekindle much of what we were doing faithfully before our walk in the wilderness began as 

well as expect to be surprised by God and what God will need us to do in the coming years.  My 

January 2024 prayer is that we will be just as surprised as the Bethlehem shepherds were surprised by 

God’s gift of grace that always leads people into joyous living.   
 

    For the Beaver Valley now and soon to be, I give thanks,  

       
    Pastor Greg Johnson 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Greg will be Leaving. 
Yes, sometime in the coming year or so, I will be moving on to what’s next.  But not until we 

have come back to life a bit, lived in, and dedicated our new church home and done some honest 

visioning together so that this congregation can be confident in calling a pastor that fits its new 

future. (A new future, by the way, that will include some of what went well with Greg around but 

also a future ministry that will need to address some of the things that fell by the wayside or didn’t 

happen well in my tenure.)   

 

There is purpose in being intentional with this unusual transition into what is to come for Beaver 

Valley in the coming years.  I have in my previous departures from a congregation been saddened 

to see the interim time after my leaving go badly.  With that said, as we now get the structure of 

the church fully restored and get more people back into specific leadership positions in the 

church and have a purposeful, “visioning” Lent (beginning already on Feb. 14th!) and 

dedicate the building on the second Sunday of Easter (April 7th) I pray that we will have the 

most fun we have ever had in being God’s people in this place called Beaver Valley!   

 

I do believe this is good advice to follow: as we begin 2024, let’s stay prayerfully focused upon 

one thing-- the wonderful, God-led work of rebirth and discovery that will come from our very 

selves.   

 

     Many thanks,   

     Pastor Greg 
 

 

 

Offering Envelopes are ready for 2024 

We received the 2024 offering envelopes and they are  

ready for pick up at George Boom Chapel on Sundays.  

Please let the church office know if you don’t see your  

name and would like Offering Envelopes for 2024. 

Thank you! 
 

BACKPACK PROGRAM DRIVERS NEEDED (5 WEDNESDAYS IN JANUARY) 
 

Drivers are again needed to help make the important, Backpack program happen for the many 

children in the Brandon-Valley school district who need help with food to make it through the 

weekend.   
A driver must go to Fred Assam elementary around 11:00 a.m. on their assigned Wednesday, 

 pick up empty tubs to take to the Feeding SD building (4701 N Westport Avenue, Sioux Falls)  

At Feeding SD, loaded tubs will be ready and waiting for the driver to get them loaded into their mini-van or 

pickup to be taken back to Fred Assam School. Please sign up for a Wednesday in January if you are 

interested. Sign up posted at George Boom Chapel.  

 

Christmas in January, Church on 

the Street giveaway 

Our confirmation and Senior High youth will be 

helping Church on the Street (Pastor Chris 

Matson) with the “Christmas in January” 

servant event on January 31st. Beaver Valley 

households are asked to donate gloves, 

stocking caps, socks, and money into the first 

half of January. Thank you! 

                    



 

 
 

 
 

January 1st, Monday – Happy New Year!!  
 

January 3rd, Wednesdays, 11:00 a.m. – Backpack Program Deliveries 
Beaver Valley assumes the responsibility of delivering food for the school district’s backpack program 

each January. It takes about an hour and half to go and get the empty tubs from Fred Assam 

elementary school, then drive to the Feeding SD building and get loaded by their staff, and then drive 

back to Assam elementary and unload the tubs of food (the school’s staff actually packs the 

backpacks). Please sign up at George Boom or email office@beavervalleylutheran.org if you can help!   
 

January 3rd, Wednesdays, 6:15 p.m. – Wednesday Worship in 

Beaver Valley sanctuary 

With our commitment to having worship throughout the year at our Beaver Valley 

campus, this half hour of worship is offered throughout the fall, winter and spring for all 

members and guests. We will start at 6:15 p.m. sharp. A simple order of worship; piano 

and sometimes guitar; the lessons and Holy Communion patterns will be observed for 

the following Sunday. (not handicapped accessible)  
 

January 3rd, Wednesday, 7:00 p.m. – No Confirmation – New Year’s Break 
 

January 3rd, Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. – Adult Choir resumes 
 

January 4th, Thursday, 6:30 p.m. – Education Committee Meeting 
 

January 7th, Sundays, 9:30 a.m.—Worship at Boom Chapel  
Boom Chapel will still be our meeting place on Sunday mornings through January. We are getting closer 

to being back in Beaver Valley sanctuary.  
 

January 9th, Tuesday, 7:00 p.m. – Grief Support Group 
The results of our congregation’s Faith Community Nursing assessment survey made it clear 

that dozens of our members are interested in dealing with grief in a support group setting.  

Not therapy, not direct counseling, but a setting in which good, prayed-over, conversation 

among a few others (almost always, importantly not more than 8) allows for a deeper 

understanding of one’s own walk through grief and the healing that does come over time within each 

person engaged with the broader community. Please contact Sue Johannsen or Pastor Greg if you are 

interested in being a part of a support group in the future.   

We will be finishing up our first Grief Support Group in January by meeting again on the 9th and 16th. 
 

January 10th, Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. – Confirmation (meets in youth room) 
 

January 11th, Thursday, 7:00 p.m. – Church Council Meeting 
The church council will meet to conduct monthly business on this second Thursday of January. 

Members of Beaver Valley are always welcome to sit in on these meetings. Any business or concerns 

that you would like to present to the council should be made known to church council president, David Vanden 

Hull, at any time. 
 

January 12th – 14th, Friday – Sunday - Women’s Retreat 

at Joy Ranch 
Women’s Retreat to be held at Joy Ranch, near Watertown, January 12-14. A deposit of $50 

check made out to Joy Ranch and given to Twyla Voldseth ASAP. Any questions, please call or text Twyla at 605-

595-4772. All women and friends of BVLC are welcome to join us for a fun weekend of fellowship with others! 
 

 January Highlights 
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January 14th, Sunday, 9:30 a.m. – Annual Reports will be available 
Copies of the annual report will be available to pick up on Sunday, January 14th. 

January 17th, Wednesday, 5:00 p.m. – Music & Worship Committee Meeting 
This talented group will help give shape to the many and differing worship services during the month of 

January. Thanks to Gingi Hanson, Ruth Tieszen, Georgia Backer, Sylvia Benson and Sally Rosin for 

their month-in, month-out help with worship planning. 
 

January 21st, Sunday, 9:30 a.m. – Guest Pastor Chris Matson from Church on 

the Street 
Pastor Chris will bring the message for this “God with Us” Sunday in the season of Epiphany.  Hearing from 

our partnership ministries reminds us that what we do within the walls of Beaver Valley really does spill out 

into the world in effective ways.  Also, this will be the last Sunday to donate cash for the Sr. High youth who will 

use the money to buy stocking caps, gloves and warm socks to be given out on the “Christmas in January” 

night on the 31st.  

January 28th, Sunday, 10:45 a.m. —Annual Meeting 
We will get started with the Annual Meeting of the congregation right at 10:45 a.m.  

PLEASE come with the report having been read so that we can move efficiently through 

an important meeting. Copies of the annual report will be available on Sunday, January 14th. 
 

January 31st, Wednesday, 5:00 p.m. – Church on the Street giveaway 

Our confirmation and Senior High youth will be helping Church on the Street (Pastor Chris 

Matson) with the “Christmas in January” servant event on January 31. Beaver Valley households 

are asked to donate gloves, stocking caps and socks and money into the first half of January. 

 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

January Highlights 
 

 

 

“All Leadership Retreat”—Moved to February 4th, 2024 
 

The year ahead will be an historic year of rebirth for our congregation.  Not only will we be entering 

back into what will be a new building, we will emphasize the need to not miss this opportunity to “face 

forward” as new faces will be in leadership positions and members of all kinds will be engaged in 

restarting many of the ministry offerings of the past as well as taking the prayed over time to envision 

what our new call might be. 
 

The Sunday February 4th “All Leadership Retreat” is intended to do nothing less than lay the foundation 

of much of what will be who we are into the coming years.  If you’re in the church council, leadership 

committees, sub-committees and organizations, would you please try and be in worship on the 4tht of 

February and then stay for a short coffee hour and then off to a first hour of work, then lunch, then an 

hour and half into the afternoon? God will bless our time together. With thanks, Pastor Greg 
 

Time and Talents Yellow Sheets 2024 

Judy Richards and the church office are going through all yellow sheets in these first 

couple of weeks in January. Time and Talents yellow sheets are still available to be filled 

out if you have not yet turned one in for 2024. Copies available online on the church 

website or contact the church office at office@beavervalleylutheran.org for a copy.  

Thank you! 
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CHURCH COUNCIL  

December 14, 2023 

 

Attendees: Kelly Wright (1st Term-2026)  Alan Schmidt (1st Term-2026) 

 Scott Hansel (1st Term 2026)   

 

 Shelly Berg (1st Term-2025)    Mary Lee (1st Term-2025) 

 Rick Bonander (2nd Term-2025)    David Schnabel (2nd Term–2025) 
  

 Harlene Drew (1st Term–2024)    Brittany Gerovac (1st Term – 2024) 

 David Vanden Hull (1st Term–2024) Corey Maunu (2nd Term-2024)    
          

 Pastor Greg Johnson  Darcie Johnson (Treasurer) 

    
 

Call to Order: David Vanden Hull  
 

Devotions:  Scott Hansel 
 

Absent:  Kelly Wright, Harly Drew and Alan Schmidt 
 

Approval of prior meeting minutes: 

MMSC: Motion to approve the November Minutes was made by Greg Johnson and seconded by Corey Maunu. 

Motion carried as amended. 
 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report:   

MMSC: Motion to approve the November Treasurers report was made by Corey Maunu and seconded by Dave 

Schnabel. Motion carried. 

 

Business: 

• Toured re-build project.  Expect to return to permanent worship services by Lent. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  
 

Cemetery Committee:  Council Assignment, Kelly Wright  

• No Report. 
 

Church in Society: Council Assignment, Harlene Drew, Shelly Berg 

• No Report 
 

Education and Youth Ministry: Council Assignment, Brittany Gerovac 

• Sunday school Christmas held on December 10th was a success.  34 children participated in the 

Christmas story. 

Evangelism and Outreach: Council Assignment, Mary Lee 

•  3 new families joined the congregation on Sunday November 19th. 

Media: Council Assignment, Corey Maunu, David Vanden Hull 

• Working on streamlining media equipment space in the balcony. 

Personnel: Council Assignment, David Vanden Hull, Rick Bonander 

• Job descriptions have been written for the following positions: 

o Janitor 

o Office Manager 

o Website Administrator   
 

Property: Council Assignment, David Schnabel, Alan Schmidt & Scott Hansel 

• The Cincinnati adjuster will be making a personal inspection of the re-build on Friday, December 15th.  

Cincinnati will be closing our claim on December 31, 2023. 

• Cincinnati adjuster has agreed to re-carpet the steps that enter the Church from the north door as well as 

installing vinyl plank on the landing. 

• Cincinnati has also agreed to replace the playground equipment.  Brittany will evaluate the products 

available with a recommendation to purchase. 



Stewardship: Council Assignment, Pastor Greg Johnson, Rick Bonander 

• “Give us This Day Our DAILY BREAD.”  The Stewardship drive concluded with 40 pledge card 

commitments and 75 time and talent sheets collected. With the level of support indicated we expect the 

General Fund will take care of itself in 2024. 

Worship & Music: Council Assignment, Pastor Greg Johnson 

• Sunday, December 17th Adult Choir Christmas Cantata 9:30 am 

• Sunday, December 24th Services at Beaver Valley: 

o 9:30 am-Morning Christmas Eve Worship 

o 5:00 pm-Christmas Eve Traditional Candlelight Service 

o 9:00 pm-Christmas Eve Chapel & Candlelight Service 

150th Anniversary: Council Assignment, Steering Committee, Rick Bonander  

• Working on history bullet points for graphic wall design timeline.    

Beaver Valley Churchmen: Council Assignment, Pastor Greg Johnson 

• December 21st men’s breakfast and devotions at Ron and Jeanne Nelson’s.   

• Churchmen have agreed to oversee the pop can collection program with the Senior Youth Service team. 

• Beaver Valley Women: Council Assignment, Open-No Report 

• Following Women’s huddle 5-6 ladies have agreed to make up a leadership team. 

Faith Community Nursing Program: Sue Johannsen-No Report 

 

Pastor’s Report:  

• “The Beaver Valley, leadership workshop has been moved to February 4, 2024: 

o 9:30 am-Worship 

o 11:00 am-First hour of retreat “We are the People of God” (healthy congregations are 

connected/broad-based…Albin Institute.)  

o 12:00 am Lunch- “Table talk questions:  the good and the bad of our tornado experience (and 

how do we learn from those comments.) 

o 12:45 pm- “What do we want to keep from the past?” 

o 1;45 pm- “What will facing forward look like by August 2024?” 

o 2:30 pm-Closing Prayers. 

• Sunday, December 31st “Lessons and Carols”/Christmas Sweaters and Christmas goodies potluck 

coffee hour here at BVLC. 

 

MMSC: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Corey Maunu and seconded by Mary Lee. 

Motion carried. 

 

Devotions for January 11th Council meeting will be Greg Johnson. 

 

 
 

 

 BVLC's small group, God's Creators has 

had a busy December sending out about 100 cards 

for Christmas, birthdays, Thinking of you, 

Sympathy, college & military etc. Helping this 

month were Dan and Trish Steen, Mike and Heidi 

Schacht, and Larry and Ardell Johnson. Generous 

contributions for our ongoing need for card 

making supplies were giving by Gingi Hanson 

and Sue Johannsen.  Postage is provided by Bob 

and Suzanne Hansen through their Thrivent 

dollars.  Thank you! Two reminders, if you know 

of anyone that would like a snail mail card or if 

you would like to participate in this mission, call 

Ardell Johnson 605-757-6273. 
 



  
JANUARY 7 JANUARY 14 JANUARY 21 JANUARY 28 

Greeters: Harlan & Linda 

Gjoraas 

Ann Beesley, 

Jeannelle Yitagesu 

Mike & Cheryl Hluchy Terry & Kate Brick 

Lectors: Lynn Haak David Vanden Hull  Harley Drew Dennis Moritz 

Children’s 

Sermon: 

Mary Lee Sue Johannsen Pastor Greg Johnson Brittany Gerovac 

Ushers: Cory & Brenda Winter Dale & Krista Hanson  Cory Beck, Dan Feeken Wayne & DeEtta 

Myers 

Communion 

Servers: 

Dan & Tricia Steen,  

Gary Parker, Doris 

Phillips 

NONE  Joel & Beth Flier,  

PJ & Scott Hansel 

NONE 

Communion 

Preparers: 

Christy Johnson      

Wednesday Jan 3rd:   

Troy & Kathy Dawley  

NONE Christy Johnson      

Wednesday 17th:  Troy 

& Kathy Dawley 

NONE 

Communion 

Bread: 

Linda Gjoraas NONE Linda Gjoraas NONE 

Nursery: NONE NONE NONE NONE 

Media: David Vanden Hull Corey Maunu Lucas Maunu Dan Feeken 

Flags: PJ & Scott Hansel 

Family   

Kevin Backer Joel Flier Scott & Sarah Rust 

Church 

Bells 

Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman 

Offering 

Counting: 

Dave Schnabel 

Dale Hanson  

Kevin Backer 

Marvin Burkman 

Dan Feeken  

Kelly Wright  

Dale Hanson  

Marvin Burkman 

Note: If you are unable to serve on the date assigned or need to make changes to the schedule, please 

notify Kari Morgan at 605-521-6622 or at the church office email at office@beavervalleylutheran.org or 

swap dates with someone assigned to the same category.  Thank you. 
 

 

about:blank


  

 

 

  

Phone: (605) 582-3504 

Mailing address: 

PO Box 128 

Brandon, SD 57005 

OFFICE EMAIL: 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org 

TIDINGS & BULLETIN 

CONTRIBUTIONS: 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org  

WEBSITE: 

www.beavervalleylutheran.org 

WEBSITE CONTRIBUTIONS: 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org  

 
 

 
Pastor Greg Johnson 

pastor@beavervalleylutheran.org 

Cell 605-940-5875 

(Pastor’s cell is his ‘second office’ – 

feel free to call him with any concerns 

at any time on his cell phone.) 

Church office 605-582-3504 

 

David Vanden Hull, Council 
President 

Church office 605-582-3504 

Cell 712-470-0370 

Kari Morgan, Church Office 

Church office 605-582-3504 

Monday-Thursday 8:30am – 3:00pm 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org 

Ruth Tieszen, Organist 

ruthtieszen@hotmail.com 

Shelly Berg, Choir Director 

Shelly.Trisko@gmail.com 

Gingi Hanson, Choir Accompanist 

gingi@alliancecom.net 

Brittany Gerovac, Sunday School 

Director 

brittanyb1313@live.com 

   Corey Maunu, Media Director 

media@beavervalleylutheran.org 

Janet Andersen, Website Admin. 

funkegirl@gmail.com 

Joan Schuette, Prayer Chain 

Requests

 

 
 
 
 

  

Please pray for our members and 

Friends of B.V. on their special day! 
 

Susan Kruse 

Kara Flier 

Cody Holz 

Susan Lere 

Darrell Helgeson 

John Burkman 

Georgia Backer 

Brian Roberts 

Bill Dawley 

Nicole Duin 

Tanner Riley 

Kevin Sirovy 

Ellen Dawley 

Susan Eide 

Scott Hanson 

Elizabeth Hedman 

Liberty Lenling 

Kelly Nelson 

Corey Sitzmann 

Brinly Tiemeyer 

Brittany Gerovac 

Tucker Kiefer 

Tom Halvorson 

Richard Schwanke 

JoAnn Keyser 

Dustin Josten 

(Knudson) 

Melissa Bennett 

1/1 

1/3 

1/3 

1/3 

1/4 

1/5 

1/8 

1/8 

1/9 

1/9 

1/9 

1/9 

1/10 

1/10 

1/10 

1/10 

1/10 

1/10 

1/10 

1/11 

1/13 

1/13 

1/16 

1/16 

1/19 

1/20 

 

1/21 

Ashley Wingate 

Devin Berndt 

Jack Kloth 

Lauryn Kloth 

Michael Kloth 

Vicki Sieck 

Jenny Miller 

Maxine Johnson 

Lucas Maunu 

Richard Bonander 

Blake Schmidt 

Crystal Burkman 

Emily Shum 

Payton DeJong 

Jeane Wright 

Samantha Keil 

Lily Cerwick 

Greg DeVaney 

James Olson 

Kim Petterson 

Janet Scott 

Katlyn Soldatke 

Peyton Waldner 

Kelly Wright 

Lincoln Kiefer 

Lucille Tille 

Michele Olesen 

Madisyn Rust 

Rebecca Thompson 

1/21 

1/22 

1/22 

1/22 

1/22 

1/22 

1/23 

1/24 

1/24 

1/25 

1/25 

1/26 

1/26 

1/27 

1/27 

1/28 

1/29 

1/29 

1/29 

1/29 

1/29 

1/29 

1/29 

1/29 

1/30 

1/30 

1/31 

1/31 

1/31 

jdschuet@aol.com 

BEAVER VALLEY 

STAFF 

Annual Reports Available 

Pick up your copy of the Annual Report starting  

Sunday, January 14th  

Church Annual Meeting will be on Sunday, 

January 28th  
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JANUARY 2024 
www.beavervalleylutheran.org 
Worship online anytime! 

Sunday Worship at 9:30am is 
Livestreamed on YouTube. Log on 
to www.youtube.com 
and search Beaver Valley Lutheran 
Church. 

1 

 

Church 
Office 
Closed 

 

2 

3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study 

3 

11:00a Backpack Program-
Fred Assam Elem School 

6:15p Wednesday Worship 
with Holy Communion in 
BVLC sanctuary 

No Confirmation – New Year’s 
Break 

7:00p Adult Choir at Bethany 
Meadows Community Room 

4 

6:30p 
Education 
Committee 
Meeting 

5 6 
 

 

7    8 9 10 11 12 13 

9:30a Worship with Holy 
Communion at George Boom 
Chapel 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship  

10:35a Sunday School resumes 

 
 

3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study 

7:00p Grief 
Support 
Group 

 

11:00a Backpack Program-
Fred Assam Elem School 

6:15p Wednesday Worship in 
BVLC sanctuary 

7:00p 6th-8th Confirmation  

7:00p Adult Choir at Bethany 
Meadows Community Room 

7:00p Church 
Council 
Meeting 

Women’s 
Retreat at 
Joy Ranch 
– Jan 12th – 
14th  

 

14      15 16 17 18 19 20 

Annual Reports available 

9:30a Worship at George Boom 
Chapel 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

 
3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study 

7:00p Grief 
Support 
Group 

 

11:00a Backpack Program-
Fred Assam Elem School 

5:00p Music & Worship 
Committee Meeting at 
Bethany Meadows 

6:15p Wednesday Worship 
with Holy Communion in 
BVLC sanctuary 

7:00p 6th-8th Confirmation  

7:00p Adult Choir at Bethany 
Meadows Community Room 

 
  

21     22 23 24 25 26 27 

9:30a Worship with Holy 
Communion at George Boom 
Chapel – Guest Pastor Chris 
Matson 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

Sr High shopping trip for Church on 
the Street 

 
3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study 
 

11:00a Backpack Program-
Fred Assam Elem School 

6:15p Wednesday Worship in 
BVLC sanctuary 

7:00p 6th-8th Confirmation 

7:00p Adult Choir at Bethany 
Meadows Community Room 

 
 
 

 

28 29 30 

3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study 
 

31    

9:30a Worship at George Boom 
Chapel 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

11:00a Annual Meeting 

 11:00a Backpack Program-
Fred Assam Elem School 

5:00p Church on the Street – 
Sr. High & Confirmation – 
handing out winter gear to 
homeless in Sioux Falls 

6:15p Wednesday Worship in 
BVLC sanctuary 

7:00p Adult Choir at Bethany 
Meadows Community Room  

  

 

about:blank
about:blank

